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Subject: Amendment to the Law on Food Product Safety - notification under Directive 98/34/EC, 
No 2013/0509/PL

The Polish Parliament, specifically the Parliamentary Club of the Polish People’s Party, is seeking to 
amend the law of 25 August 2006 on food product safety (Official Journal, 2010, No 136, item. 914, 
as subsequently amended). The planned amendments are intended to protect the health of school-
age children by limiting access in educational establishments to various categories of food products 
containing substances which, when consumed excessively or repeatedly, contribute to abnormal 
development and a number of diet-related diseases among children and adolescents. 

Excessive consumption of fat, saturated fatty acids, trans-fatty acids, sodium and sugars (mono-and 
disaccharides) is linked to adverse health effects and increased risk of developing non-communicable 
chronic diseases, such as heart disease, obesity and diabetes. Children and adolescents are among 
those most vulnerable to the effects of poor nutrition. It should be noted that, according to the World 
Health Organisation, as many as 29% of Polish 11-year-olds are overweight. Studies carried out in 
Poland and other European countries show that levels of overweight and obesity in society, 
particularly among children of school age, are increasing at an alarming rate. 

The proposed regulation is based on indicating the categories of products containing high 
concentrations of substances classified as undesirable as a food for children of school age. This 
mainly concerns confectionery, cakes, carbonated drinks, salty snacks, meals, fast food, energy and 
isotonic drinks available in almost every shop, canteen, vending machine or other point of sale for 
food products on the premises of educational establishments. 

For these reasons, the promotion and sale of these products should be prohibited on the premises of 
educational establishments. The new provisions in the law also introduce a ban on the serving of 
meals containing the aforementioned product categories in canteens and other catering outlets on the 
premises of the establishments in question, and cover both meals prepared on site as well as those 
supplied by outside firms. 

Has the Commission already drawn up an opinion on this matter? What is the Commission’s stance 
on the issue of healthy eating among schoolchildren in the EU? Does the Commission intend to take 
action to ensure that young Europeans enjoy a healthy, balanced diet and that access to unhealthy 
products in educational establishments is restricted?


